
A Guide to Off-Site Learning at CPS 

My child needs to self-

isolate due to COVID –

19 symptoms. 

My child is absent for 

a reason not related 

to COVID-19. 

My child is absent as their 

Year Group  Bubble (or 

whole-school) has been 

closed. 

My child needs to self-

isoWork will be provided on 

the CPS Off-Site Learning 

Hub (available on the web-

site). 

late due to COVID –19 s 

Work will be provided via 

your child’s Microsoft Teams 

account. 

Please note: children in EYFS 

will continue to use the     

Tapestry platform. 

The CPS Off-Site Learning Hub 

(available on the CPS website) 

will be used to provide        

additional resources and   

guidance to parents and          

carers. 

No off-site work will be 

provided by the school. 

Work will be provided via 

your child’s Microsoft Teams 

account. 

Please note: children in EYFS 

will continue to use the      

Tapestry platform. 

The CPS Off-Site Learning Hub 

(available on the CPS website) 

will be used to provide        

additional resources and   

guidance to parents and          

carers. 

Children in Years 1– 6 will 

complete work in their MS 

Teams accounts. This will 

be viewed by the teacher, 

who will then offer feed-

back on the longer pieces.  

Work from the website 

can be completed on the 

worksheets , or on paper. 

Guidance for Parents and Carers 
 CPS expects pupils learning remotely to: 

 Undertake all the work set, to the best of their ability and in-line with the usual expectations of CPS. 

 Seek help if they need it, from teachers or TAs. 

 Inform teachers if they are not able to complete their work. 

 CPS expects parents and carers with children learning remotely to: 

 Make the school aware if their child is sick or otherwise can’t complete work. 

 Seek help from the school if they need it, including with any issues regarding technology. 

 Be respectful and polite when sharing any concerns or comments with CPS staff, including via email or through 
MS Teams. 

 Understand that teachers will only check emails from parents and carers between the hours of 09:00 and 15:00 
Monday-Friday, and that any responses will be sent within 2 working days. 

 Supervise their child’s internet use and online learning; making sure that they are aware of what their child has 
been asked to do and the websites they may need to access 

 Make sure that their child and other members of the household knows if a live video call is happening (eg. as-
semblies) which will always be with prior agreement and at a pre-arranged time. Children and household mem-
bers will all need to wear suitable clothing, and the device will need to be in an appropriate area (eg. not in bed-
rooms and against a neutral background, if possible).  

 Understand that video calls will be recorded wherever possible to allow for review, should the need arise.  By 
allowing their child to participate in the video call, parents and carers are giving consent for the recording. 

 Full details can be found in the CPS Remote Learning Policy (available on CPS website). 


